
Heading the Extended Shura Council, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim Reiterates his
Support to the Army in its Fight Against Terrorism

The Head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, reiterated

his support to the armed forces in fighting terrorism, indicating that Daesh is a

developed version of terrorism and that the “Our Resisting Anbar” initiative

complements the initiatives taken by the Martyr of the Niche Movement to advance

Iraqi provinces.

This came when His Eminence was heading the extended Shura Council meeting of the

Martyr of the Niche Movement held in his office Monday, January 13, 2013.

His Eminence stressed on providing services to the people, communicating with them

and solving their problems in all possible ways, calling to adopt the approaches “We

don’t deserve a people that we do not serve” and “With citizens everywhere” for the

coming period. His Eminence finally reiterated the definition of the Martyr of the

Niche Movement’s program and of the modern fair State for people.


